Kingston & Sutton Shared Environment Service

Highways & Transport

Executive Head of Safer & Stronger Communities: Warren Shadbolt

Your Ref

Beddington Lane surveys

Bed/MS/151116/R/001

Tel: Date: 0208 770 6455 01/12/2016

My Ref: E-mail:

traffic.postbook@sutton.gov.uk



Residents & Occupiers
Properties on Beddington Lane between:

Croydon Road and the vicinity of Marlowe Way Coomber Way and the vicinity of the Tramlink Site Please reply to:
Kingston & Sutton
Shared Environment
Service
Highways & Transport
24 Denmark Road
CARSHALTON
Surrey SM5 2JG

Dear Resident/Occupier,

Advance warning of works to carry out Drainage Clearance & CCTV Surveys

London Borough of Sutton has secured 'Major Scheme' funding from Transport for London (TfL), to carry out improvements in the Beddington Lane area. The Beddington Major Scheme is currently in its first of three years. The first year is for investigation and development of proposals.

As part of the initial investigations the council will be carrying out a number of underground surveys along Beddington Lane to obtain information to assess the best way to progress proposals for improvements in the area.

This particular survey work will start on Monday 5th December. To minimise disruption the surveys will take place at night between 21:00 & 04:00, Monday - Thursday.

These particular works will be to clean out all of the road gullies throughout the "Gateway" areas & to CCTV survey them afterwards. The gullies need to be cleaned out first, to ensure that the pipe from the gully to the surface water sewer is clear. This will then allow the CCTV survey to pick out any damage in the pipe (which the Council can then look to repair). By cleaning the pipes out, it should also improve the drainage from the gully.

Where the process is invasive we would expect some noise, disruption & inconvenience. As a result in residential areas the survey work will only be carried out between 21:00-00:00 (or close to 00:00 as practicable). The Contractor will be moving through the areas (so all of the gullies are surveyed) so any disruption should be limited to one evening.

It is anticipated that the work will take approximately 8 nights with temporary traffic management in use to ensure the safety of the public and workforce.

If you have any queries regarding the above works, please contact George Vickers via the Council Contact Centre on the number at the top of the letter.

The Beddington TfL Major Scheme aims to make improvements to the quality of transport options and accessibility in the area, including walking, cycling and public transport, as well as addressing highways-related issues. It will also improve the quality of the local environment. The council will engage with residents and businesses in the development of the proposals.

Up-to-date information will be posted throughout the Scheme at www.opportunitysutton.org/beddington.

Yours sincerely,

Meny Battett

Mervyn Bartlett Group Manager for Highways and Transport